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1 Christian 
Church News 

First Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
April 30, 2012 / Volume 61 ~ No. 9 

 

ñThe mission of First Christian Church is to inspire each other to reach 

out to the un-churched and to serve and share with our community by 

proclaiming the Gospel  of Jesus Christ.ò 
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Directory Changes ~ Page 6 
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New Officers FCC 2012-13 ~ Page 15 

Fri. 3-6 p.m. & Sat. 9-Noon 
Clothes Closet Open  

 

Thursday, May 10, 2012 
DWF Day Gr-Holiday Resort 

 

Monday, May 14, 2012 
Newsletter Deadline 

 

May 17 & 18, 2012 
Last Day of SchoolĲLCP 

 

May 17Ĳ19, 2012 
Camp Tawakoni Work Days 
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Music Gala 

O
FF

IC
E 

HO
UR

S 
M

on
da

y 
th

ru
 F

rid
ay 

8 
a.

m
. t

o 
No

on 



 

REFLECTIONS FROM PASTOR BOB 2 15 

ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ  LŦ ǿŜ όǘƘŀǘ ƛǎΣ 
ƻǳǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΣ 
ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΣ ǿƛǎŘƻƳύ ŀǊŜ 
ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎΣ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƛƴǘŜǊ 
DƻŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǾŜǊǎǇǊŀȅ 
ǘƘŀǘ ŎƭƻǳŘǎ ƻǳǊ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ 
ƻǳǊ ǎƛƴ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ 
ŘŜŬŎƛŜƴŎȅΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 
ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ƳŜǘŀǇƘƻǊ 
ŦƻǊ Ƙƻǿ DƻŘ ǿƻǊƪǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ 
ƭƛǾŜǎΦ 

   Lƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ ƎƛƊ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ Iƻƭȅ 
{ǇƛǊƛǘΦ  tŜǊƘŀǇǎ DƻŘΩǎ Iƻƭȅ 
{ǇƛǊƛǘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǳǎ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƴ 
ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ƭƛǾŜǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ 
ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅΦ  [ƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ IȅƳƴ 
άDƻŘΣ ²Ƙƻ ¢ƻǳŎƘŜǎ 9ŀǊǘƘ 
ǿƛǘƘ .Ŝŀǳǘȅέ ǎŀȅǎΥ  DƻŘΣ 
ǿƘƻ ǘƻǳŎƘŜǎ ŜŀǊǘƘ ǿƛǘƘ 
ōŜŀǳǘȅΣ ƳŀƪŜ Ƴȅ ƘŜŀǊǘ 
ŀƴŜǿΦ 

   ²ƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ǊŜŎǊŜŀǘŜ 
ƳŜ ǇǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
ǘǊǳŜΦ        Many Blessings 

           Pastor Bob 

     The following individuals have been selected by the Nominating 

Committee, and approved by the Board, as officers/leaders for 2012-

2013.  They were voted on by the Congregation at the April 29, 2012 

annual meeting and unanimously approved by the congregation.   

     Thank You for being willing to serve the First Christian Church. 
 

Moderator: ............................. John Lexow, one-year term 

Vice Moderator: .................... Jaylene Arnett, one-year term 

Treasurer: .............................. Fred Miller, two-year term 

Secretary: .............................. Barb Gimple, one-year term 
 

Trustee:.................................. Carl Headrick, three-year term 

Trustee:.................................. Wanda Davis, three-year term 
 

Elder: ..................................... Rob MacGregor, three-year term 

Elder: ..................................... Mary Volland, one-year term 

Elder: ..................................... Joan Shumate, one-year term 

Elder: ..................................... Janet Wells, one-year term 
 

(Deacons serve for three-year terms, unless otherwise noted.) 

Deacon: ................................. Dick & Joyce Kellison 

Deacon: ................................. Gail Barrett 

Deacon: ................................. Laurie Kurzen 

Deacon: ................................. Jamie LeClear 

Deacon: ................................. Rita Headrick 

Deacon: ................................. Janece & Guy Bacon 

Deacon: ................................. Carolyn & David Meierhoff, one-year term 

Deacon: ................................. Jake Dalton 

Deacon: ................................. Lana & Carl Richardson 

Deacon: ................................. Nikki Simmons 
 

Committee Chairs: 
 

Christian Education Co-chairs .......... LeRoy Garnett & Marlene Hanson 

Communications: .............................. Judy Moore 

Evangelism Co-chairs ....................... Cameron Moore & Robert Wells 

Facilities: ........................................... Tim Norton 

Membership/Fellowship: .................. Cindy Lexow 

Outreach: ........................................... George Arnett 

Stewardship Co-chairs: ..................... Betty Richardson & Marie Harding 

Worship Committee: ......................... Barb Gimple 

   ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ 
ǎƻƳŜ ǊŜƳƻŘŜƭƛƴƎ 
ŘƻƴŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴΧ
ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿΣ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎΣ 

ƴŜǿ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎΣ ŜǘŎΦ  hƴŜ Řŀȅ 
ǘƘŜ ǇŀƛƴǘŜǊ ƭŜƊ ŀƴŘ L ƴƻǝŎŜŘ 
ǎƻƳŜ ǿƘƛǘŜ ƘŀȊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ 
ŎƻŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎΦ  
ά¢Ƙŀǘ ƭƻƻƪǎ ǘŜǊǊƛōƭŜΣέ L 
ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘΣ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŦƻƎƎȅ 
ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ  bƻǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ 
ǇŀƛƴǘŜǊΣ L ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜƭȅ 
ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ 
ǘƘƛǎ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ άǾƛƭƭŀƛƴΦέ  IŜ 
ǉǳƛŜǘƭȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ 
ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƻǾŜǊǎǇǊŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƛƭƛƴƎΧƛǘ ǿŀǎ 
ƴƻǊƳŀƭΧ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ 
ŎƻƳŜ ƻũ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎΧŀƴŘ 
ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ 
ŎƭŜŀƴ-ǳǇΦ 

   L ƘǳƴƎ ǳǇΣ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ 
ŜƳōŀǊǊŀǎǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƳƻǊŜ 
ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜŀōƭŜΦ  ¦Ǉƻƴ 
ǊŜƅŜŎǝƻƴΣ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ 
ƭƛǧƭŜ ƛƴŎƛŘŜƴǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ŀƴ 
ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ Ƙƻǿ DƻŘ ǿƻǊƪǎ  

NEW OFFICERS FOR 2012-13 YEAR 



 

Dear Disciples Friends: 

When was the first time you remember receiving 

the bread and drinking the grape juice?  These 

simple symbols draw us back to the sacrifice that 

Christ made for each of us.  These symbols take 

us to the many places and tables where we have shared the 

common loaf and fruit of the vine.  This yearôs Pentecost 

motto, ñSetting the Table in New Places,ò reminds each of us 

we are called to take the table to places in our society that 

donôt currently have a Disciples witness. 

   For the past 12 years the Pentecost Offering has been in 

place to support the planting of new churches.  During that 

period of time God has used the Christian Church (Disciples 

of Christ) to start more than 730 new churches.  These new 

churches have reached more than 45,000 people for Christ.  A 

large number of these people are new to the faith.  When you 

give to the Pentecost Offering, you help support these new 

churches.  One half of the offering stays in the region where 

you live and one half goes to the general new church office to 

fund the recruitment, assessment, training and coaching of 

new church pastors, spouses and core team members.  In the 

past 12 years more than 1,300 persons have been trained, on 

your behalf, to spread the Good News of the Gospel. 

   How can your congregation help?  We ask that your 

congregation pray each week for our new church pastors who 

are making tremendous sacrifices to Set the Table in New 

Places.  We ask that you invite new church pastors in your 

region to come and share about their ministry in your worship 

service.  We ask that you collect the Pentecost Offering on 

May 20 and 27, 2012.  Together we take the Table that 

means so much to us to people who have not yet eaten from 

the loaf and sipped from the cup. 

    Shalom, 

    Charlie Wallace 

    Minister, New Church Strategies 
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ATTENDANCE RECORD 

 
 

April 22, 2012 
 

SS 28 / Worship 92 
 

April 29, 2012 
 

SS 30 / Worship 87 
 

 

GIVING RECORD 
 

April 22, 2012 ~ Offering - $2,309.37 / Capital - $351.00 
 

April 29, 2012 ~ Offering - $1,985.00 / Capital - $1,741.00 

   Our sympathy is extended to the family and friends 

of Merle Baxter who went to be with the Lord on 

Sunday, April 15, 2012.  A graveside service was held 

Wednesday, April 18, 2012 in Marceline, Missouri. 

HOPE Partnership for Missional Transformation ATTENDANCE / OFFERING / SYMPATHY / HOURS 3 

 
PASTORôS HOURS 
  M-W-TH  9--11 a.m.  

& 2-4 p.m. 

Fridays & Saturdays  

are by appointment 

620-342-1582 (Church) 

620-757-6298 (Cell) 

 

944 Whittier-Emporia 

E-Mail:  

 bobcolerick@yahoo.com 

mailto:bobcolerick@yahoo.com


 

4 

May 
 

   Our Spring Sing was 

Wednesday, May 2, 2012 

and we had a delightful 

time performing for 

parents, grandparents and friends! 

   We sang the songs we learned 

and got to be a little silly too!  

Thanks to all of you for coming to 

see our performance. 
 

Looking ahead to next yearé 
 

   Returning studentsðhave received registration forms to 

reserve your place for fall.  Please turn those in to the office 

as soon as possible. 

   New applicantsðwe are taking applications for the 2012-13 

year.  If you know of families with three and four year olds in 

need of a great preschool experience, please take them an 

application form! 
 

Last Day of School  (already?!) 
   The last day of school for the T/Th class will be Thursday, May 

17, 2012 with a family picnic planned along with train rides at 

Sodens Grove Park.  And, the last day of school for the MWF class 

will be Friday, May 18, 2012.  We hope you can join us to celebrate 

having a fantastic year at The Learning Center Preschool. 
 

Welcome to Our Newest LCP 

Student - ñChirpsò 
   A new guinea pig joined the class 

on April 16, 2012.  The students 

had a naming contest with the 

chosen name being Chirps.  We 

welcome Chirps to the Learning 

Center Preschool. 

 

UPCOMING SERVING SCHEDULE PRESCHOOL NEWS 
13 

May 6, 2012 
Candlelighter ~ Allyson Lauxman 
Childrenôs Message ~ Judy Moore 
Diaconate ~ Carl* & Lana Richardson, Debbie Peck & Glenn Boyce 
Elder ~ Marlene Hanson 
Greeters ~ (N)  Carl & Rita Headrick 
                  (S)  Joyce Cress, Barb Gimple 
Nursery ~ Judy Moore / Organist ~ Sandy Heller 
Worship Leader ~ Barb Gimple 
 

May 13, 2012 
Candlelighter ~ Parker Simmons 
Childrenôs Message ~ Marlene Hanson 
Diaconate ~ Joyce Cress*, Marvin Reece, Carol Rhoades, Joan Shumate 
Elder ~ LeRoy Garnett 
Greeters ~ (N)  Glenn & Dorothy Boyce 
               ~ (S)  George & Ruth Ford 
Nursery ~ Nikki Simmons / Organist ~ Sandy Heller 
Worship Leader ~ Robert Wells 
 

May 20, 2012 
Candlelighter ~ Brianna Becker 
Childrenôs Message ~ Nancy LeClear 
Diaconate ~ Larry Breshears*, Emily Lauxman, Joe & Bonnie Denson 
Elder ~ Judy Moore 
Greeters ~ (N)  Robert & Janet Wells 
               ~ (S)  Alberta Brinkman & Norma Leonard 
Nursery ~ Rita Headrick / Organist ~ Sandy Heller 
Worship Leader ~ Nancy LeClear 
Message ~ LeRoy Garnett 
 

May 27, 2012 
Candlelighter ~ Jill McGrath 
Childrenôs Message ~ Jeff Cole 
Diaconate ~ Janelle* & Tim Norton, Alan &Betty Richardson 
Elder ~ Donna Breshears 
Greeters ~ (N)  Larry & Glenna Gamblian 
               ~ (S)  Joan Shumate & Mary Morriss 
Nursery ~ Tim Norton / Organist ~ Sandy Heller 
Worship Leader ~ LeRoy Garnett 



 

12 5 PRAYER NEEDS / MORTAL-GOD / DWF DAY GROUP ANNIVERSARIES & BIRTHDAYS 

May Birthdays 
 

лн .ǊƻƻƪŜ 5ƻǳƎƭŀǎ 
лн /ƘǊƛǎ tŀǊǎƻƴǎ 
лн WŀƴŜǘ ²Ŝƭƭǎ 
лс .ƻō 5ǳƴŎŀƴ 
лт Wƻŀƴ {ƘǳƳŀǘŜ 
лу aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ IŀǊŘƛƴƎ 
лу Wŀƴ WƻƴŜǎ 
мл Wŀȅ {ŎƘŀŜŦŜǊ 
мм {ƘŜƭƭŜȅ CƛƴŘƭŀȅ 
мм /ƛƴŘȅ YǳƘƴ 
мм DŜƻǊƎƛŀ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ 
мр WŀƳƛ [Ŝ/ƭŜŀǊ 
мр DǊŀƴǘ aŎ/ƭŜƭƭŀƴ 
мс {ƭŀȅΩǘƴ 5ŀǾƛǎ 
мт ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ /ŀƭǾŜǊǘ 
му ¢ǊŀŎƛŜ .ŀǳŜǊ 
му DŜƴŜ tǊǳƛǧ 
мф wƻō aŀŎDǊŜƎƻǊ 
нм .ƻō CƻǎǘŜǊ 
но .ǊŀƴŘƻƴ IƻǇƪƛƴǎ 
 

Nicholas Bacon, Marlene Bowman, Doris 
Douglas, Cheryl Dunning, Clyde Fillmore, Gay 
Nita Grimm (friend of John Lexow & Susan 

Iwert, brain cancer), Jan Haselhuhn (friend of Elizabeth Willard, 
cancer), Betty Hilton, Les & Lois Housley, Wes Jones (son of Jan Jones), 
Luella Hush, Ramona Langley, Elmaleda McMinn, Trey Moore 
(grandson of Vicky Cole), Mary Schaefer, Zak Schaefer (grandson of 
Mary Schaefer, Army), Diann Smith (breast cancer), Helen Spencer 
(friend of Mary Schaefer), Mickey Spyres, Kevin Steele, Elfreida 
Timbrook (mother of Carolyn Meierhoff, grandmother of Laurie 
Kurzen), Rev. John Turner (uncle of Amy Turner, tumor), Don White, 
Leon Wildberger. 

Mortal:  What is a million year like to  
     you? 
 

God:  Like one second. 
 
Mortal:  What is a million dollars like to  

        you? 
God:  Like one penny. 
 

Mortal:  Can I have a penny? 
 

God:  Just a second. 
 

ATTENTION DWF DAY GROUP 
MEMBERS! 

   Our May meeting will be held at 

Holiday Resort.  Due to availability of a 

suitable space, the meeting day has been 

changed from May 9 to Thursday, May 10, at 10:00 a.m.  

Group officers will be hostesses for brunch.  We will meet in 

the conference room at the main building, not at the 

clubhouse as in previous years.  We hope you can join us and 

our members who reside at Holiday Resort for this meeting. 

May Anniversaries 
 

 

 

мт WŜũǊȅ ϧ ±ƛŎƪƛ /ƻƭŜ 
нп YǳǊǘ ϧ {ƘŜƛƭŀ {ǘŜƛƴƪǳƘƭŜǊ 

Please call the office at 342-1582 if a name needs to be removed from the prayer list.  

May  Birthdayôs (conôt) 
 

нр wƻōŜǊǘ IǳǎƘ 
нс .Ǌƛǧŀƴȅ aŎ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ 
нс !ƭŜȄŀ {ǳƴŘŜǊƳŀƴ 
нт wƻōŜǊǘ ²Ŝƭƭǎ 
нт WƻǎŜǇƘ ²ǊƛƎƘǘ 
ну [ŀǊǊȅ DŀƳōƭƛŀƴ 
ну bŀǘƘŀƴ [Ŝ/ƭŜŀǊ 
ол {ȅƭǾƛŀ .ŀǊō 
ом 5Ŝƴƴƛǎ YŜƭƭȅ 



 

6 11 DIRECTORY CHANGES GRADUATION  

 

ADDRESSES 
 

1. Richard Becker 

     418 Walnut St. 

     Neosho Rapids, KS  66864 

 

2. Dave Harding 

     1309 Walnut St. 

     Emporia, KS  66801 

 

3. Tammie McDiffett 

     111 Bluestem Dr. 

     Madison, KS  66860 

     620-344-1811 

 

4. Jeanice Miller 

E-mail millerjeanice@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 
CHURCH E-MAIL ADDRESSES 

 

To e-mail Pastor Bob, our Senior Minister, 

write to: bobcolerick@yahoo.com 

To e-mail Robert, our financial secretary, 

write to: fccfinancials@yahoo.com 

To e-mail Susan, the Church Secretary,  

write to: fccoffices@yahoo.com 

To e-mail Suzanne, our Preschool Director,  

write to: fcclcp@yahoo.com 

Graduates 
We have received the following names of 
graduates: 
 
1. Evan Aranda 
     Emporia High School 
     Grandson of Glenn & Barb Gimple 
 

2. Bront® Bailey 
     Hartford High School 
     Daughter of Jon & Laura Breshears 
     Granddaughter of Larry & Donna Breshears 
 
3. Brooke Douglas 
     Emporia High School 
     Granddaughter of Keith & Doris Douglas 
 
4. Justin Farr 
     Emporia State University 
     Grandson of Lola Farr 
 
5. Allison Harding 
     Daughter of Dave Harding & Krista Harding 
     Granddaughter of John & Marie Harding 
 

Congratulations Graduates 
 
 
 

òFriends are the chocolate chips in the 
cookies of life!ó 



 

10 7 FOOD PANTRY / LIBRARY NEWS NEWSLETTER / MUSIC GALA / CAMP WORK DAYS 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES! 
We publish a newsletter every two weeks.   

The following Mondays are the deadlines for news 

you want in the upcoming newsletter: 

Mondayôs, May 14 and May 28, 2012 

 
 

Mark Your Calendar!   Save the Date! 

June 3, 2012 
   If you are a musician, sing, or play an instrument, start 

practicing now to perform at our music gala, Sunday, 

June 3rd.  More information will be forthcoming, but if 

you would like to participate, please call Barb Gimple or 

leave your name in the church office, letting us know what 

you will perform. 

   Sponsored by Worship Committee 

 

Camp  Work Days  

Set for Spring!   

   Itôs that time of year again to  

begin preparing for summer camp. 

   The next organized ñWork Dayò 

is May 17-19, 2012.  Tasks include 

winter cleanup, painting, and repairs of all kinds, so there 

is something that everyone will be able to do. 

   Come for any portion of those days, work begins 

Thursday mid-morning and ends mid-day Saturday.  There 

is no cost for food or housing but please let Steve Martin 

know that you are coming so they can feed you well! 

smartin@kansasdisciples.org  

or 

785-266-2914 

FOOD PANTRY 
   In April the FCC Food Pantry assisted 18 

families or 40 people with 22 bags of food.  

We have restructured our grocery bag contents  

a bit in that we are giving out one bag of food 

consisting of the following:  1 can fruit, 1 jar peanut butter & 1 jar 

jelly or 1 box of spaghetti and 1 jar of spaghetti sauce, 2 cans meat 

(usually tuna), 2 cans vegetables, 1 box of pudding or jello, 1 or 2 

cans soup, 1 sleeve soda crackers, 2 packages Ramen noodles, 1 box 

mac and cheese, 1 can beans, 4 individual packets of oatmeal and 2 

rolls of toilet paper plus a miscellaneous item if we have it.  The 

approximate value of the grocery bag is $15.00 and intended to 

feed/supplement those families in need. 

   Thank you for your continued support of this caring community 

mission.  The Food Pantry Committee 

 Dorothy & Glenn Boyce, Vicki Cole & Susan (office) 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

   DWF has given a large print book Where the Truth 

Lies by Elizabeth Ludwig and Janelle Mowery in 

memory of Betty Bowman. 

   Joyce Kellison has given a large print book Silks by 

Dick Francis and Felix Francis and The Nine Lessons 

by Kevin Milne.  This is one book. 

   Suzanne MacGregory has given Meditation on 366 

Best Loved Hymns ñNear to the Heart of Godò by 

Robert J. Morgan. 

   We have a book All the Women of the Bible found on our desk.  

We would like to know who gave it, also we had a CD My Life 

by Bill Clinton left on our desk.  Who brought it? 

   We will be featuring new books on the book cart in May.  Stop 

by and chose one to enjoy.  Thanks 

     The Library Staff  

     Karen, Jeanice and Luella 


